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NOTICE OF HEARING & PUBLIC WORKSHOP 
AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT HEARING BOARD 

 
SAN LUIS OBISPO, CALIFORNIA: The San Luis Obispo County Air Pollution Control District 
(APCD) Hearing Board is providing notice to the public that it will conduct a hearing and 
workshop on Tuesday, October 15, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. in the Board of Supervisors 
Chambers located at 1055 Monterey Street, San Luis Obispo. 
 
The Hearing Board will conduct a hearing to consider an application to modify the terms 
and conditions of Stipulated Order of Abatement 17-01 issued to California Department of 
Parks and Recreation Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Division. 
 
A public workshop addressing the California Department of Parks and Recreation’s Annual 
Report and Work Plan (ARWP) will also be held at this time. The workshop will include a 
presentation of the draft ARWP by State Parks, and a presentation on the adequacy of the 
ARWP and effectiveness of mitigation by the Scientific Advisory Group and the APCD. After 
considering comments received at the workshop, the APCO will make a final decision on 
the ARWP. Approval of the ARWP may include conditions imposed by the APCO. 
 
The hearing and workshop will provide an opportunity for the public to make in-person 
general comments on any item considered. The public is invited to provide written public 
comments in advance of the workshop. Comments can be emailed to 
boardclerk@slocleanair.org.  

 
To view all related documents, or to find out more about the efforts to mitigate dust 
emissions from the Oceano Dunes, visit https://SLOCleanAir.org/air-quality/oceano-dunes-
efforts.php.  
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